
Dear Families, 
Week 5 is here and lots of wonderful things are happening each and
every day at PPS!
Huge congratulations to Miss Di and Ray who have welcomed a baby
boy - Vince, on Wednesday 14  May. Baby Vince is beautiful and all are
well! We look forward to meeting baby Vince very soon. Its lovely to
have a new baby in the Perthville family!

th

I would also like to take this time to say a huge thanks to Kirralee and
Elaine who are doing wonderful work in the front office. Robin is still
away and will continue to be until the end of Week 6. Robin is on the
mend and we wish her a continued recovery time at home. 
State Carnivals for Perthville Stars
It’s already been a busy term with more to come for our sporting
champions. The following students have either already represented or  
are about to represent Western Region at State carnivals in coming
weeks; Good luck to those yet to compete and well done to Scarlett
who has already participated in 2 carnivals this term!
Tennis (Bathurst - Week 2) - Scarlett. A
Hockey (Newcastle - Week 4)- Scarlett. A
11s Rugby League (Blacktown) - Ruben. E
AFL - (Blacktown) David. K
12s Rugby League (Hoxten Park) - Isaac S

Friday Fun Day - Leaders Activity Jersey + Pizza Day - Friday 6  Juneth

Our leaders will be running a Pizza Lunch on Friday 6  June. th

$3 per slice. Order forms have been sent home with each child today.
Please indicate which pizza and how many slices you would like to
order and either pay by cash or request an invoice and we will bill you
through the parent portal. Wear your favourite team Jersey! 
Please note Peachey Shield players get 1 free piece! 
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WHAT’S ON!

WEEK 5

CWA PUBLIC
SPEAKING

DISTRICT CROSS
COUNTRY

CHOIR IN ORANGE

SOCCER KNOCKOUT

KINDER ASSEMBLY

WEEK 6
11S RUGBY LEAGUE
STATE CARNIVAL

RUBEN

GIRLS HOCKEY

AFL STATE
CARNIVAL DAVID

JERSEY & 
PIZZA DAY
$3 A SLICE!



CWA Public Speaking
Congratulations to Nadia, Harry, Henry, Alex and Indie on representing our school at the CWA
Public Speaking competition this week! We already know Nadia finished with a Highly
Commended and Harry and Henry both spoke very well in their categories . Well done Nadia,
Harry and Henry and good luck to Alex and Indie who are still to compete tomorrow!

Uniform Orders- A note from our P&C 
Uniform orders will be filled on a Monday and Friday only. Order forms can come to the
office at anytime but will be filled by our P&C volunteers on these days and distributed to
your child. Payment can be billed on the parent portal, please just let us know if you would
like to pay this way. Order forms can be accessed from the parent portal or your child can
bring one home from the office. We appreciate your understanding and thank our P&C for
their organisation and time running the uniform shop. 

Kindergarten & Year 1 Excursion
On Wednesday 11th June, students in Kindergarten and Year 1 will be attending an
excursion to Miss Traill’s House in Bathurst. Permission, cost and all other information has
been sent on the parent portal. Please ensure permission and payment is made as soon as
possible. Ms Taylor, Miss Pringle, Mrs Glasgow and Mrs O’Shannessy will be accompanying
the students. It is going to be great fun!

Bus Times
Please be aware that ONLY bus students are to be at school before 8.30 am. During this time
an exec member opens up the school and prepares for the day.  If you have an appointment
or need to send your child to school before 8.30 please contact the office or speak to the
office staff or Mrs James. Our executive do this extra duty and we need to know exactly
which students are here at this time. Staff are to be officially on duty at 8.30 when the first
playground duty starts. We appreciate your support  with this matter.

Special Shout Out to Perthville Metro and Bathurst RSL
Can I pass on my thanks to the Perthville Metro shop and Bathurst RSL for their continued
support of our school in 2025. The Perthville Metro supports our community in many ways
but recently donated a massive $1000 to our new stage project. For that we are very grateful!
The Bathurst RSL also recently contributed all the coffee vouchers for our Mother’s Day stall!
Two wonderful businesses that support our little school each and every year!
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Western NSW Primary Debating Workshop- 4  Juneth

Mrs Yordanoff will be taking 8 students to the Western NSW 
Primary Debating Workshop next Wednesday 4  June at Orange th

PS. This is an opportunity to receive coaching and practice 
with some of the State’s most senior adjudicators and coaches. 
Information has been sent on the parent portal for permission 
and payment. If your child can not attend, please advise ASAP 
so that we can have another student attend. What a great 
opportunity. Thank you Mrs Yordanoff for your organisation.

Community Announcement on behalf of 
Perthville Development Group
Bush Poetry Night 
Perthville Hall
Friday 13th June at 6:30 pm
Five poets
$5 adults: $10 families
Light refreshments
Bookings not necessary.
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Cozy Winter Vibes
Library Term 2 Party 
Tuesday - Week 10

You
will

need

Kindy and
Years 1 & 2 - 3 & 4 Years 5 and 6

Don’t forget to bring an Oodie or a dressing gown, soft cuddly toy and/or a blanket.

2/3
4/5  5/6

Kindy
1/2
8

Stamps

32 points

What have we been reading
this term during library lessons?

Watch a movie and a marshmallow Watch a movie, hot chocolate and
a marshmallow

This semester
we have been studying
'The History of Early

Australia'. 
Class 4/5 have been

listening to
 'Fighting Bones 1836'
from the book series

 'Do you Dare?'. 
The story follows the lives of four
young Irish boys who were sent to
Tasmania's Point Puer prison for
petty crimes. The boys lived in

dangerous and awful conditions and
decide to make a daring escape and

become bushrangers. 
Please reach out via email
 to the school if you need 
help firing up your child's

interest in reading, 
we are here to help you.

Class 5/6 have beenlistening to 'Tom Appleby'by Jackie French. 
The story is of a 9 year oldboy who is orphaned inEngland in 1785. He is sentto work as a chimneysweep in horrific

conditions.
 When he makes a plan to escape 
he is caught stealing and sent toAustralia. We have read of the horrors onboard the ships in the First Fleet and thetesting times for Tom to survive in theEarly Years of colonisation. 

Next week we will begin our studies with
an Indigenous perspective with Stolen Girl and 'Nanberry' By Jacquie French. 

Class 2/3 have been listening to the series 'Our Australia Girl' which explores
different periods of Australian history. Our journey began with 'Nellie' set in
1949. She was part of the Orphan Immigration Scheme transporting orphans
from Famine Devastated Ireland to become domestic servants in Australia. 

All classes
are loving

their
historical
fiction.



Academic Reports- Update
This year we’re introducing updated school reports. The new format has been developed by
the NSW Department of Education in response to feedback from parents and educators to
make reports easier to read and understand. Your child’s report will still show their progress
across all subject areas. Teacher comments will appear in English, Mathematics and the
general comment section, in line with department policy. The general comment for
Kindergarten also covers all other key learning areas including, creative arts, HSIE, PDHPE,
and science and technology. A new achievement scale and descriptions are included to
provide a clearer picture of your child’s progress. Parent–teacher interviews remain an
important way to discuss your child’s progress and achievement in more detail. Semester
One reports will come home in Week 10. 
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Term 2 Calendar 
PLEASE KEEP THIS CALENDAR IN A HANDY SPOT & ADD TO IT EACH FORTNIGHT

Term 2 Calendar 
PLEASE KEEP THIS CALENDAR IN A HANDY SPOT & ADD TO IT EACH FORTNIGHT

  Week
  

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1
Apr 28 - May 2

Staff Development
Day

Staff Development
Day

Students Return
Assembly 5/6

ANZAC SERVICE

2
May 5 - 9

Speak Off Newsletter
Cross Country

Mother’s Day Stall

3
May 12 - 16

Girls Hockey Round
One

Stage 2 Sydney
Excursion

Assembly
Public Speakers

4
May 19 - 23

5
May 26 - 30

CWA Speeches
Yr3

CWA Speeches
Yr4

Choir in Orange
District Cross Country

CWA Speeches
Yr5

K & 1 Excursion

CWA Speeches
Yr6

Soccer Knockout
Assembly - Kinder

6
June 2 - 6

Girls Hockey- Round
Two

Western NSW Primary
Debating Workshop-

selected students

PIZZA ORDERS DUE

Jersey & Pizza Day

7
June 9 - 13

KING’S BIRTHDAY
LONG WEEKEND

MISS TRAILL’S
HOUSE 

K/1 EXCURSION
Assembly - 4/5

8
June 16 - 20

9
June 23 - 27

iLearn Assembly 2/3

10
June 30 - July 4

Semester One
Reports coming

home
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Please note a change here



WEDNESDAY 25TH 
JUNE


